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i was watching my "joni table talk" yesterday and they 
were discussing lost loved ones.  i think we all have 
experienced that in one form or another.  it's not easy 
to say goodbye to someone when we have to remain "left 
behind".  i know that was prominent in a series of 
books a while back.  that was about missing the 
rapture.  we are not talking about that.

we're talking about being separated from someone we 
love and having to continue our race without them.  it 
is hard in every situation, but it is especially hard 
when the two have become one flesh.  that is what God 
ordained for a man and woman joined together should 
become.  it is a knowing that surpasses any other 
knowing.  perhaps you can almost finish each other's 
sentence.  maybe you can predict what they might say or 
do in a situation.  it is a deep, personal knowing 
which you share with no other.

that's the way we are going to know Jesus someday.  the 
apostle paul describes our understanding now as 
"through a glass darkly".  we see, but vaguely, we 
understand, but not completely.  there is so much more 
to learn and understand.  the expanse of God is 
something we will never reach.  but that is not where i 
feel we are really heading today.

this is about those lost loved ones.  of course, we 
know they are never really lost if they have built 
their foundation on God and His word.  "heaven and 
earth will pass away, but My words will by no means 
pass away."  matt 24:35



but we dare to speculate about the life to come; the 
new creation God has planned.  what is really awaiting 
those who have had more than one spouse?  this might 
have occurred through death and yes, both were loved 
deeply. this statement by God still remains true.  "it 
is not good that man should be alone; I will make him a 
helper comparable to him."  gen 2:18  the same is true 
for women.  although some may be content with Jesus 
filling that empty hole, other's need someone physical 
to care and be cared for.

Jesus covered this this in matthew 22.  "in the 
resurrection they neither marry nor are given in 
marriage, but are like angels of God in heaven."  does 
this mean the person who has loved more than one deeply 
will be denied the love of either?

the wisdom and understanding of God is beyond anything 
we can begin to grasp.  the new creation will be a 
total atmosphere of love and the giving and receiving 
of it will be instinct.  there will be no infidelity in 
the giving of that love.  when the physical (given only 
for the purposes of procreation) is taken out of the 
equation, there remains only the pure knowing of love. 

we will be spiritual and our place of habitation will 
be built of love for so is God.  love will encompass 
all.  even those newborns or those tortured and 
neglected who have never known love will finally know 
it.  and know it in the way it was always meant to be.  
all i can think of is "oh, taste and see that the Lord 
is good".  psa 34:8  let Him now begin to give you a 
foretaste of the things to come.



it is for this, we can say as paul did; "we are hard-
pressed on every side, yet not crushed; we are 
perplexed, but not in despair; persecuted, but not 
forsaken; struck down, but not destroyed - always 
carrying about in the body the dying of the Lord Jesus, 
that the life of Jesus also may be manifested in our 
body."  2 cor 8-10

Jesus spoke it so clearly.  "if you knew the gift of 
God, and who it is who says to you, ‘give Me a drink,’ 
you would have asked Him, and He would have given you 
living water."  john 4:10  if you haven't already, ask 
Him now for that "living water".  ask Him and you will 
forever dwell in the new house of God; the house that 
love built.

linda


